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Angelus Letter

6 May 2020

Wednesday of the Fourth Week of Easter

Dear Parish Family,

Like the crocuses popping up through the snow giving evidence of life returning in the spring, we see small, hopeful signs of life returning somewhat to normal.  This will be good news for those of you who (like me) about two weeks into the Stay at Home mandate used some of our extra energy cleaning up the house and garage only to realize that we had no place to take reusable items.  (I remember chuckling at the many houses that had tons of articles on their devil strip ready for the trash collectors.  It occurred to me that if we were all at that point already, it was going to be a difficult time.)  Anyway, here is the good news:

GOODWILL TRUCK RETURNS TO ST. SEBASTIAN

A small Goodwill truck took up its usual post on our property yesterday.  While we can now empty out the articles we have in storage in our basements, garages and car trunks, there are some limitations so please note:

· They will be there daily.

· They will only be accepting donations from 10AM to 4PM

· You will have to unload your vehicle and place your donations in the collection bins.

Thank you to Michelle Huber for spotting the elusive truck and investigating the details.

FROM THE MAILBAG:

During the Foundation meeting yesterday, we learned that the city is ready, willing and desirous to meet with the parish again concerning improvements to our neighborhood and to have an exchange of information for the purposes of coordinating.

It was you, however, that supplied the answers to the mystery of what was happening at Perkins.  Three of you wrote to let us know why they were drilling what looked to be mini oil wells.  I’ll share with you the Davis’ email, “To answer the question in your letter today, the gentlemen on the Perkins property were doing percolation tests.  The tester pours a fixed amount of water into a certain sized hole and watches a clock to see how long it takes for the water to drain.  The test gives the builder a pretty good idea of the height of the water table and guides his decisions on site drainage.  We talked to the man and he told us what we already knew:  the water table near the golf course is quite high, but it is lower as one moves toward Mull Avenue.”  Another email received offered that, “This will determine what foundation work is needed.”  Thank you everybody.

Charles Kastor also wrote in to give a little more clarification on the Elmdale work:  “The work on Elmdale by Dominion is a low-pressure gas distribution replacement. Their maintenance is continuing to replace and upgrade their distribution gas system. I have been in contact with Dominion for several years providing Corrosion Control material.”  Thanks!

RE-WELCOME ABOARD!

Ian Kelly, who is with us despite his internship being completed due to COVID-19 (another benefit from this otherwise difficult situation) has also decided to stay with us through the summer.  As you may recall, he was supposed to work at a Catholic summer camp in Ohio, but the situation is just too tenuous.  I’m glad you are staying on Ian!  (By the way, he had his end of year evaluation - a yearly event - that went very well and he has been joyfully welcomed back to the Seminary next year.)

Some volunteers were on hand yesterday to see if they could live-stream the holy hour on their own.  They only had to call Ian 6 times!  But they did very well.  We are still looking for a couple of more live-stream operators if you are interested.

ESSAY WINNERS!

We held a little contest asking our school children to write something about what they are experiencing during this time of home learning.  There were three age groups for our parish school students and three age groups for our PSR and home-school students. For the next several days we will be attaching to this letter the winner of each category.

Today we attach the winner of the 6-8 grade category in the day school!  Congratulations to Isabella Incorvia!  Sending a prayer your way.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

New to our sick list: Saida Cherif and Debbie Cherif,
Please keep these persons and all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

Katy Carris, Debbie Cherif, Saida Cherif, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Stan Kennedy, Mary Kay McCarron, Jill Morganwick, Kathleen O’Hearn, Pamela Oliver, Sue Prexta, Frances Sawaya, John Schultz, Don Snyder, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.

 

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.
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Weke up in the morning. it eight O'fve
Yes, Im tirec and weary, barely feeling alive

Butits tme o get up and get out of bed

Though | wantto o to sleep. | get some tea instead
And1 go downstairs and star fo pour

1 hear the morring announcements, the veice of M. Rohr
T is the new nomal, just another day

And, fortunately, | haven't forgotten how to pray

Don't fret,don'tworry, so er | haven'tlied

Believe me when | tellyou we have God cn aur side

| work until noon, and then go down for brunch
W st down together. but before we munch
We pray to St. Sebastian for health and welfare

For if anyone does. he truly does care
1 go aboutmy day, then listen to Govemor DeWine
I trying to pretend like everything s fine.

Now it's night and | craw into bed with my cat
And | pray to God, we have a nice chat

Iask him to help all those affected

And thank him for all my blessings, as | reflected
For my family and friends, whom | love so much
For everyone healed, whose hearts He did touch
For my home and my school, which everyday
Taught me to do things the terrier way!

By: Isabella Incorvia





